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              Woollahra  
              Public School 
                                                 

Term 1 Week 3 – 9 February 2022 
Calendar Dates  
• Monday 14 Feb – Stage 2 Swimming Carnival  • Wednesday 2 March – Zone Swimming Carnival 

• Monday 14 Feb – Year 6 Sport (Gymnastics) 

commences 

 • Thursday 10 March – 2023 Selective HS Test 

• Tuesday 15 Feb – P&C Meeting @ 7pm via Zoom  • Friday 11 March – School Photos 

• Wednesday 16 Feb – Kindergarten Sport commences  • Monday 21 March- NAPLAN Practice Week 

• Friday 18 Feb – Year 5 Sport (Tennis) commences  • Friday 25 March – PSSA Sport Trials 

• Wednesday 23 Feb – Kinder and Stage 2 Parent 

Information Evening 5.00pm – 6.00pm via Zoom 

  

• Thursday 24 Feb – Stage 1 and Stage 3 Parent 

Information Evening 5.00pm – 6.00pm via Zoom 

  

 

Principal’s Message: Ms Nicole Molloy 
As this is our first edition of the Woollahra PS newsletter for 

the year, I would like to warmly welcome you back to school. 

Each new year is an exciting time and is naturally full of new 

possibilities, new challenges and new adventures. It is a time 

when we can reflect with renewed energy on what is possible, 

embrace new plans and build on our past successes. I have 

been thrilled to see our whole school community doing this 

with vigour over the last week! In that time, we have welcomed 

80 new Kindergarten students to our school, 60 new Year 5 OC 

students and 28 new students into our other classes. We have 

formed 29 classes across the school for 2022. I’m really proud 

of all of these new students and their families who have 

settled in so well. We have also been delighted to meet a 

number of new Woollahra puppies who joined their families 

over the holidays. I met Jack’s new puppy Luna last week. She 

has already settled into school routines, enthusiastically 

coming to pick Jack up each afternoon! While we love the 

family dogs joining us for pick up and drop off, please 

remember that they are not able to come onto the school site 

and can’t be tied up unattended at the school gates or fence.  
 

Thank you for your wonderful cooperation with all things 

related to COVID safety. Working so seamlessly as a school 

community means we can maintain face to face learning and embrace the return of all of 

our extra currlcular activities. Thank you for your support with the Rapid Antigen Testing 

arrangements. As you would have seen in this week’s communication, the supply of kits for 

the next fortnight can be picked up on Thursday and Friday of this week or we can send 

them home in your child’s bag if requested. Please remember that parents aren’t currently 

permitted on the school site and we appreciate your compliance with this. We do of course 

want to maintain and develop good relationships with you all and are happy to speak on the phone or arrange a Zoom 

meeting. There is information later in the newsletter about our upcoming parent information evenings.  
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Our Swimming Stars 
Congratulations to all of our students in Years 5 and 6 who participated in a 

highly successful swimming carnival last week. I was impressed with how 

many students were involved. The spirit of participation, teamwork and 

cooperation was impressive and a lot of fun was had by all. We will hold our 

Years 3 and 4 carnival next Monday 14 February and will have a strong team 

representing Woollahra at the zone carnival coming up in a couple of weeks. 

We will share more detailed carnival news next week. Special thanks go to 

Mrs Fetherston, Mr Lawson, our staff and our student Sports Leaders for 

their expert organisation of the carnival. 

 

2022 Leadership Team 
Our outstanding leadership team will continue their great work in 2022. Their stage leadership roles will be: 

• Nicole Molloy - Principal 

• Serena Petriella – Deputy Principal, overseeing K-6 and Learning Support 

• Janelle Warhurst – Deputy Principal, overseeing K-6 and Learning Support 

• Vanessa Kazanis – Assistant Principal, leading Kindergarten 

• Edwina MacDonald – Assistant Principal, leading Stage 1 (Years 1 and 2) 

• Natalie Malsem – R/Assistant Principal, leading Stage 1 (Years 1 and 2) 

• Leanne Garber – R/Deputy Principal Leading Stage 2 (Years 3 and 4) 

• Anna Hayward – Assistant Principal, leading Stage 3 (Year 5) 

• Judy Fetherston – R/Assistant Principal, leading Stage 3 (Year 6) 
 

Staffing News  
We are delighted to welcome several new staff members to our 2022 teaching team this year. A warm welcome goes to: 

• Adam Sipple who joins us from Bombaderry Public School. 

• Sarah Cooper-Egan who has returned from Tasmania to her substantive position at Woollahra.   

• Yvette Markezinis who joins us from Cammeray Public School. 

• Ashlie Coote who joins us from Daceyville Public School. 

• Aimee Wood who joins us from North Rocks Public School.  
• Ruby Cuthbert who was at Woollahra in 2021 part time  and will join us full time in 2022.  

• Alex Byron who worked part time at Woollahra in 2021 and joins us full time from Rainbow Street Public 
School.  

• Natalie Sheining who returns part time from maternity leave.  
• Elizabeth Elfes who joined us in Semester 2 last year and joins us for the full year in 2022.  

 

Below is a list of our teaching and non-teaching team.  I encourage you to come along to the Parent Information 

evenings next week to meet your child’s teacher and hear about the planned learning programs.  
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2022 Staff List 
 

Name Class/Role Days Worked 
 

School Leadership Team 
 
 

Nicole Molloy Principal Mon-Fri 

Serena Petriella Deputy Principal  Mon-Fri 

Janelle Warhurst Deputy Principal Wed-Fri 

Leanne Garber R/Deputy Principal – Stage 2  Mon-Fri 

Vanessa Kazanis  Assistant Principal – Kinder  Thurs-Fri 

Edwina MacDonald Assistant Principal – Stage 1 Mon-Fri 

Anna Hayward Assistant Principal – Stage 3 Mon-Fri 

Judy Fetherston R/Assistant Principal – Stage 3 Mon-Fri 

Natalie Malsem R/Assistant Principal – Stage 1 Mon-Fri 
 

Classroom Teachers 
 

 

Ashlie Coote Kindergarten - KA Mon-Fri 

Adam Sipple Kindergarten - KS Mon-Fri 

Sarah Cooper-Egan Kindergarten - KCE Mon-Fri 

Alex Byron Kindergarten - KB Mon-Fri 

Kate Fitzpatrick Year 1– 1F Mon-Fri 

Janey Jankelson Year 1 – 1J Mon-Fri 

Emma Brodie and Eve Hood  Year 1 – 1BH Emma: Mon-Thur Eve: Fri 

Natalie Malsem Year 1/2 – 1/2M Mon-Fri 

Edwina MacDonald Year 2 – 2E Mon-Fri 

Kathy Konstantaras Year 2 – 2K Mon-Fri 

Diane Grindrod Year 2 – 2G Mon-Fri 

Samantha Abbott Year 2 – 2A Mon-Fri 

Ian Witschi Year 3 – 3W Mon-Fri 

Sophie Wadsworth Year 3 – 3S Mon-Fri 

Alice Caspers Year 3 – 3C Mon-Fri 

Yvette Markezinis Year 3 – 3M Mon-Fri 

Bec Isaacs Year 4 – 4I Mon-Fri 

Kay Wall Year 4 – 4W Mon-Fri 

Judy Fetherston  Year 4 – 4F Mon-Fri 

Karin Lingard Year 5– 5L Mon-Fri 

Ruby Cuthbert Year 5 – 5R Mon-Fri 

Kate Brandon Year 5 – 5B Mon-Fri 

Hannah Costello Year 5 – 5C (OC) Mon-Fri 

Anna Hayward Year 5 – 5H (OC) Mon-Fri 

Justin Owens Year 6 – 6O Mon-Fri 

Clare Barta Year 6 – 6B Mon-Fri 

Aimee Wood  Year 6 – 6W Mon-Fri 

Gail Pellow Year 6 – 6P (OC) Mon-Fri 

Leigh Melville-Griffiths Year 6 –6MG (OC) Mon-Fri 
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Name Role Days Worked 
 

Instructional Leaders and Learning Support Teachers 
 

Belinda Head Literacy IL and Learning Support Tues- Thurs 

Judy Fetherston Numeracy IL and Learning Support M, T, Th, Fri 

Natalie Sheining Learning Support – K/1 Mon - Wed  

Elizabeth Elfes Learning Support – Stage 1 Mon - Thurs 

Lia Giffard K-6 EAL/D & Learning Support S2 Mon – Fri 

Janne Hogben Learning Support – Stage 2 & 3 Mon - Thurs 
 

Specialist and Release from Face to Face (RFF) Teachers 
 

Louise Mooney 
 

RFF – Health & PD Mon-Wed 

Neil Kirkby 
 

RFF - Italian Mon-Tues 

Svetlana Skrypnikova 
 

RFF - Italian Wed-Fri 

Katelyn Boshell 
 

RFF – Dance and Drama Tues-Thurs  

Craig Lawson 
 

RFF –Japanese/STEM Specialist Mon – Fri 

Kellie Hoare 
 

Teacher Librarian Mon – Fri 

Margaret Sparkes-Carroll 
 

Philosophy Mon 

Mary Curtis  
 

School Counsellor Tues, Wed, Fri 
 

 

Administrative and Support Staff 
 

Narelle Rutland 
 

School Admin Manager Mon – Fri 

Margaret Cordingley 
 

School Admin Officer Mon, Wed-Fri 

Michelle Towers 
 

School Admin Officer Mon – Thurs 

Bec Whitcombe 
 

School Admin Officer Mon, Tues, Fri 

Lori Walker 
 

SLSO Mon - Fri 

Renate Dunham 
 

SLSO and Library Admin Mon - Fri 

Samantha Whetters SLSO Wed - Fri 

Jo Stein SLSO TBC 

TBC SLSO TBC 

Frances Berry SLSO Mon – Fri (T2-4) 

Alicia Khoo 
 

Technology Support Wed-Thurs 

Steve Garland 
 

General Assistant Mon - Fri 

Linda Priori Canteen Manager Mon - Fri 

Stephanie Zavras Canteen Manager Mon - Fri 
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Rapid Antigen Test Distribution 

Thank you for your wonderful support and cooperation in picking up Rapid Antigen 

Tests (RATs) at the start of the school year and administering them twice weekly 

over the last fortnight. We are now getting ready to distribute RATs across the 

school for the next fortnight (14 – 25 February). The same arrangements will be in 

place as follows: 

• Parents are asked to administer a Rapid Antigen Test for their children twice 

weekly (Monday and Wednesday are recommended). Only positive results 

need to be reported to the school and via the Service NSW app.  

• If your child has recently tested positive for COVID-19 there is no need to conduct the RAT testing.  

• Testing is not mandatory.  
 

Distribution of the Rapid Antigen Tests 

For this next fortnight, we will have a couple of options for picking up your RATs as follows: 

• RATs can be picked up by parents or caregivers on  

             Thursday 10 February and Friday 11 February 8.30am – 9.15am and 2.00pm – 3.00pm.  

             This time our RAT distribution table will be just inside Gate 3 near the hall.  

• You can request that the RATs be put in your child’s bag to bring home which will be done on Friday. We ask that 

you complete and return the request slip at the bottom of the note sent home this week to the school 

administration office by Thursday afternoon. Notes can be sent to the office via class teachers or email.  

• You can pick up RATs from the school administration office any time next week.  
 

If you do not intend to utilise the RATs we ask that you don’t request or pick up your allocation.  
 

Calendar and Dates 
We know that everyone has busy lives and for many families you are juggling events and organisation across more 

than one school. We always include upcoming dates on the front page of the newsletter and will keep the calendar on 

the home page of our website up to date. You will often hear us talk about what week of the term it is as our school 

terms are always organised by weeks. We list the week at the top of the newsletter too. To clarify for the term, the 

Department of Education deemed the week commencing 24 January as Week 1 due to the fact that our staff returned 

to work on the Friday of that week. Accordingly, the first week that your children attended became Week 2 and this is 

Week 3. This is slightly confusing which is why it needs clarifying! 
 

Whole School News 

 

Parent Information Evenings 
 

We would like to invite all parents and caregivers to our beginning of the year parent information evening to be held in 

Week 5 as follows: 
 
 

Date Time Classes and Location 
Wednesday 23 February 5.00pm – 6.00pm Kindergarten Classes – KS, KA, KCE, KB 

Stage 2 (Years 3 & 4) Classes – 3S, 3W, 3M, 3C, 4W, 
4F, 4I 

Thursday 24 February 5.00pm – 6.00pm Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2) Classes – 1BH. 1F, 1J, 1/2M, 
2E, 2K, 2G, 2A 
Stage 3 (Years 5 & 6) Classes – 5C, 5L, 5B, 5H, 5R, 
6P, 6MG, 6B, 6O, 6W 
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This evening is an opportunity to meet your child’s class teacher, hear about learning programs they have planned for this 

year and talk about any organisational details you need to be aware of. Another purpose of the evening is to welcome our 

new families to the school community and give you the chance to get to know other parents. Unfortunately, due to COVID 

we will be unable to hold the meetings in person this year so will conduct Zoom meetings. More details including the 

Zoom links will be sent home next week.  
 

Term 1 Invoices 

Once again this term we will be sending home an invoice and note with all of the expenses incurred for your child this 

term. These notes and invoices will be prepared and sent home next week. We ask that the amount on your term invoice 

is paid promptly.  
 

Supervision Before and After School 
The safety of all of our students is paramount at all times. This includes before and after school. Please be reminded that 

teacher supervision in the playground starts at 8.30am each morning. No child is permitted to be at school before this 

time unless they are enrolled in a supervised before school activity. We have had a number of children arriving at school 

early and remaining unsupervised in the playground. Helping Hands run an excellent before school care program in Block 

E from 7.00am each morning if you need to drop your children early. We ask that you make use of this service if need be. 

In the afternoons we ask that all children leave the playground at 3.00pm and do not remain to play unsupervised. Helping 

Hands’ after care service runs from 3.00pm until 6.00pm. 
 

Anaphylaxis Reminder – Please ensure NO nuts or nut products are brought to school 
If your child is diagnosed at risk of a severe allergic reaction, particularly anaphylaxis, the anaphylaxis procedures 

contains information for schools and parents designed to minimise the risk to students. If your child has an allergy it is 

Important to let us know. 
 
 

Find out more: http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/studentsupport/studenthealth/conditions/anaphylaxis/index.php 
 

All families are asked to assist the children in our school who are anaphylactic. This is potentially a life threatening 

condition. Please do not send any of the following foods for your own children, whilst they are at school:  
 

• Peanuts and other nuts including cashews, hazelnuts, walnuts, pistachios, macadamia, brazil nuts  

• Peanut Butter or Nutella 

• Muesli bars containing nuts or any other foods containing nuts. 
 

Canteen News from Canteen Fresh 
Online ordering is available at Canteen Fresh Woollahra. All Class lists have been updated so please go to 
www.munchmonitor.com  to update or register your child’s new class and place an order. 
 

Sushi must be pre ordered the day before by 2.00pm and is not available on Mondays. Snacks and drinks are available 
for purchase at both breaks and before and after school. There are no over the counter sales for K-2 students. We ask 
that all orders for these students are done online. Manual lunch orders must be handed in by 8.50am and online orders 
close at 8.15am. If your child requires meals and snacks for after school activities , these must be picked up at the 
canteen by 3.15 pm. If your child requires meals and snacks for excursions, these must be  pre ordered 24 hours in 
advance and picked up from the canteen the morning of the excursion. Excursion packs will be available soon. 
 

Fridays are our busiest day. To avoid delays, please order lunches the day before. We have occasionally had system 
problem overloads. This will avoid orders not being processed because of the very high usage on a Friday morning. It is 
also a good idea to keep some extra money in your account. Occasionally lunches have been forgotten at home or 
dropped or the order deadline missed. We can then process the order for you if needed or if your child is still hungry 
they can come and see us and pick up a snack with your permission. 
 

Thanks for all your support. We enjoy feeding your children! If you have any questions please visit us at the canteen. 
 

Linda and Stephanie – Canteen Fresh 

http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/studentsupport/studenthealth/conditions/anaphylaxis/index.php
http://www.munchmonitor.com/
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Special Religious Education and Special Education in Ethics 

Special Religious Education (SRE) and Special Education in Ethics  lessons are provided every week and are taught by 

visiting teachers organised through approved religious and ethics providers. These lessons take place on a Tuesday as 

follows and will commence for the term on 22 February: 
 

 9.00am – 9.30am  Students in Years 3 and 4 

 9.30am – 10.00am  Students in Years 5 and 6 

 10.30am – 11.00am Students in Kindergarten, Years 1 and 2 
 

 The following options are available to students at these times: 
 
 

 Catholic (Catholic Diocese of Sydney) 
The Catholic Church sees the education of Catholic children in the Faith as integral and key to its mission. Catholic SRE 

Teachers (also referred to as Catechists) are volunteers who are approved, authorised, and trained by the local parish 

and Dioceses of the Catholic Church. Our volunteers ensure that children attending Catholic SRE classes receive lessons 

about building a relationship with Jesus and understanding his message of salvation. They also give them background 

preparation for the Sacraments that may be available to their age group. 
 

Protestant (Anglican Diocese of Sydney and Uniting Church of Australia) 

At Woollahra, Protestant Christian Special Religious Education delivers approved programs that explore Christian 

Scriptures, core Christian beliefs, and examine how the teachings of Jesus call us to make good life choices in our 

relationships. Teachers utilise a variety of teaching methods that allow students to respond to lessons via writing, group 

discussion, music and song, drama and prayer. All teachers are people of faith and volunteers from local churches.  
 

 

Judaism (NSW Board of Jewish Education) 

The Board of Jewish Education (BJE) provides a structured curriculum for students in Jewish SRE classes. Students are 

encouraged to feel positive about being Jewish and to identify with the Jewish community. They learn about Jewish 

holidays, values, synagogue basics and Israel. Older children also explore ethical aspects of Judaism and explore some 

areas of Jewish history. Basic Jewish prayers are incorporated into each lesson.  
 

Orthodox (Greek Orthodox Archdiocese of Australia) 

Orthodox Special Religious Education is coordinated by the Saint George Church Rose Bay. 
 

Buddhism (Buddhist Council of NSW) 
Buddhist Special Religious Education is coordinated by the Buddhist Council of NSW. 
 

 

Ethics (Primary Ethics) 

Ethics is a branch of philosophy that examines ethical concepts and issues, asking what is right or wrong in particular 

circumstances. The ethics curriculum comprises a wide range of age appropriate topics that primary-aged children find 

interesting. Students learn to think about ethical matters and engage in the give-and-take of reasoned argument. This 

process allows them to properly consider other people’s points of view and to be sincere, reasonable and respectful in 

dealing with their differences. The K-6 curriculum has 78 topics, starting with Questions and Puzzlement, introducing 

children to the foundation of ethical thinking. Children in the younger primary years examine issues such as being left 

out, sharing and bullying, while older children reflect on issues such as homelessness, fairness and teasing to help them 

consider the feelings and interests of others – one important aspect of moral reasoning. Other aspects include 

understanding consequences, having empathy and appreciating difference. Research shows that well-reasoned moral 

judgement does not develop automatically as young people mature and that these skills are best developed using the 

methods we employ in ethics classes. Once acquired, these skills accompany individuals into adulthood. 
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Non-SRE Classes 

The school offers non-SRE as an option during special religious education classes for children who do not wish to attend 

any other class. During these times students complete independent reading or study. 
 

Department of Education policy requires the school to send a letter to the family of each student new to the school to 

ascertain the group you would like your children to join during SRE and SEE time. This letter has been issued to 

Kindergarten 2022 students plus new OC students and students that have joined us from other schools. If you would 

like to change your child’s group please do so in writing to the school by early next week.  
 

SRE and SEE lessons will commence for Years 1-6 on Tuesday 16 February.  This program is coordinated by our Deputy 

Principal Mrs Warhurst. Please contact your class teacher or Mrs Warhurst if you have questions.  
 

Performing Arts News 
 

We are excited to have many of our performing arts groups up and 

running this week with more to come as organisation falls into place 

and timetables are sorted out. There will be more information in the 

next couple of days regarding choir and some of our other arts 

groups. If you would still like your child to join any of the following 

groups, it’s not too late. Flyers accompany the newsletter with details 

about the programs and contact details for the coordinators.  

• Junior, Intermediate and Senior Band 

• Junior and Senior String Ensemble 

• Junior and Senior Rock Band 

• Guitar 

 

Parents & Citizens’ Association News 
 

Welcome to the new P&C Executive and the first 2022 meeting! 

Thank you to the many parents who joined us at the end of last year for the P&C annual general. It was fabulous to have 

so much parent support and begin talking about the initiatives for 2022. A special congratulations goes to the 2022 P&C 

Executive who were elected at the meeting. 

President – Sasha Mollison 
Vice Presidents – Mel Rose and Sheree Jonathan 
Treasurer – Yocelyn Yonathan 
Secretary – To be filled 

 

The first P&C meeting for the year will be held next Tuesday 15 February commencing at 7.00pm via Zoom. It 

can be accessed at the following link: 
 

https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/69542387821?pwd=NGF2TE5FdFJNVUZ3b0EvRkN2d1ZnUT09 
 

Meeting ID: 695 4238 7821    Passcode: Woollahra 

 

https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/69542387821?pwd=NGF2TE5FdFJNVUZ3b0EvRkN2d1ZnUT09
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Uniform Shop News 

The Uniform Shop is now open for face to face uniform sales on Tuesday  and Friday mornings 8:30am-

9am.  
 

 

We are currently seeking more volunteers to join our happy little team. If you can spare a couple of 

hours a week to assist with filling orders please let us know. 
 

The Uniform Shop Team      woollahrauniform@gmail.com 

An updated order form is attached to this newsletter. 

The Uniform Shop hours are: Tuesdays and Fridays from 8:30am-9:00am. 

 

Class Parent Network 
 

The P&C executive team for 2022 would like to warmly welcome all new and existing families back to Woollahra Public 
School. We hope that you are all excited and are looking forward to catching up on all the wonderful events we have 
in store for 2022.  
 
Please go to our parent portal https://www.woollahrapandc.org/communications to register your details for each of 
your children so that you can be added to each child's What's App Class Group. 
 
On that page there are 3 forms: 
 

1. For parents/carers to share their contact details for each class. Each parent/carer needs to fill this in for 
each child.  

 
2. For parents/carers to let the P&C know that they're willing to volunteer or support the school in any 

capacity as events come up.  
 

3. If you'd like to nominate yourself to be the class parent of your child's class. 
 
This is an important communication tool to assist you with keeping up with what's happening in your child's class 
throughout the year. We hope your children have enjoyed a fantastic start to the year, and look forward to hosting 
school events and bringing our community together soon.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Woollahra Parents and Citizens’ Association 
There are many opportunities to help the P&C through involvement in our events and activities. 

All enquiries can be sent to woollahrapc@gmail.com 
 

                        President -   Sasha Mollison                                     Vice Presidents –Mel Rose and Sheree Jonathan 
       Secretary -    Vacant                                                 Treasurer– Yocelyn Yonathan 
               

       

 

mailto:woollahrauniform@gmail.com
https://www.woollahrapandc.org/communications
mailto:woollahrapc@gmail.com
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Out of Hours Extra-Curricular Activities and News 
We have a range of extra-curricular activities happening at Woollahra before and after school and during 

break times. These activities are advertised in the newsletter for enrolment. Please see below for the 

contact details of all of our community users if you are interested in enrolling your child or need to contact 

the provider. 
 
 
 
 

 

BJE – Hilit 9365 7900  

Class Artz 
 – Renee 

0417 261 349 renee@classartzacademy.com.au 

Directions in Music 
Phil Molloy 

9662 2211 www.directionsinmusic.com.au  

Easts Basketball 0402 634 001 info@eastsbl.com.au  

GoGo Sports – Daan 0468 948 509 www.gogohealthykids.com.au 

Helping Hands Network 
(OOSC) 

1300 612 462 www.helpinghandsnetwork.com.au 

Italian Language – 
CoAsIt 

9564 0744 learning@coasit.org.au 

Next Generation Tennis 
– Jed Gould 

0411 775 945 jed@pjtennisacademy.com 

Rock Band and Guitar  
Ricky Kradolfer 

0407 534 944 ricky@rickysmusictuition.com.au 
 

Robokids – Melissa and 
Peter Clark 

0403 043 011 melissaclark@robokids.com.au 
 

Strings Music Ensemble 
– Andrea Ng 

0433 982 865 andrea.ng.86@gmail.com 

Sydney Academy of 
Chess 

9745 1170 www.sydneyacademyofchess.com.au  

Valerie Jenkins 
Academy of Ballet 

Gina – 0400 229 712 dance@valeriejenkinsballet.com.au 

VIP Music 9411 3122 vipmusic@iinet.net.au  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:renee@classartzacademy.com.au
http://www.directionsinmusic.com.au/
mailto:info@eastsbl.com.au
http://www.helpinghandsnetwork.com.au/
mailto:jed@pjtennisacademy.com
mailto:ricky@rickysmusictuition.com.au
mailto:melissaclark@robokids.com.au
mailto:andrea.ng.86@gmail.com
http://www.sydneyacademyofchess.com.au/
mailto:vipmusic@iinet.net.au
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